
SAGINAW COUNTY COMMUNITY MENTAL HEALTH AUTHORITY 
ENDS COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

JULY 25, 2022 – 5:15 p.m. 
ROOM 190/191 

 
PRESENT: Tracey Raquepaw, Joan Williams, Deb Nagel, Jill Armentrout, Steve Fresorger 
 
ABSENT:  
 
GUESTS:  
 
STAFF: Sandra Lindsey, Matt Linkowski, Ryan Mulder 
 

I. OPENING PROCEDURE 
Tracey Raquepaw, Vice Chair of Ends Committee, called the meeting to order at 5:15 
p.m.  A quorum was established, and verification of posting was determined.  

 

II. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 
There was no public participation. 

 

III. PARENT MANAGEMENT TRAINING OREGON (PMTO) & PARENTING THROUGH 
CHANGE (PTC) 
Matthew Linkowski, Family Intervention Specialist presented on PMTO & PTC.  The 
following was noted: 

 

• What is PMTO / PTC / PTC-R (Program Overviews) 

• Purpose of PMTO 

• Behaviors Addressed by PMTO 

• Positive Parenting Practices 

• Making Parents Experts 

• Treatment Outcomes 

• www.myparentingresource.org 

 

The Committee was able to ask questions / make comment. See document for details. 
 
Motion made by Deb Nagel and supported by Joan Williams to receive and file 
the Family Support Subsidy Program Report as presented.  Motion Carried. 
 

IV. OTHER ITEMS OF IMPORTANCE 
Sandy noted that she had a really productive conversation with Great Lakes Bay Health 
Centers today.  GLBHC is building the new site on Court Street at former Moore 
Elementary.  Kristie and Sandy are working with them in particular on referrals for families 
(by way of pediatricians to CMH).  We’re currently developing the strategies.  This 
conversation started before COVID-19 and SCCMHA is happy to be picking this back up. 
 
Sandy talked a bit about CCBHC and SUD services as well.  We have had positions posted 
for a really long time and they remain vacant.  We will be looking at potentially expanding 
our telehealth contract for short term therapy from Master’s prepared clinicians for 
persons with mild/moderate conditions under CCBHC. 
 

http://www.myparentingresource.org/


Sandy reported there is no new news on Senate Bills B 297 and 298 and they still have 
not been brought to a vote. 
 
Last week, the federal government announced an extension of the COVID-19 public 
health emergency (PHE) for an additional 90 days. Effective July 15, 2022, this 90-day 
extension marks the continuation of several temporary authorities afforded under the 
PHE, including continuous eligibility requirements, waivers of telehealth restrictions, and 
federal medical assistance percentage (FMAP) increases, among other items.    

 

V. ADJOURNMENT 
 

With no other business a motion was made by Joan Williams with support from 
Deb Nagel to adjourn this meeting at 6:01 p.m.  Motion carried.    


